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Our next event ï 11
th

 May 2017 
Old Independent Church Hall 7.30pm 

 

AGM 
Followed by 

 

Thurlow Blaze - Arsonist in the family? 
with 

Alan Bumpstead 
 

 

 

Just before the presentation, Ψ¢ƘǳǊƭƻǿ .ƭŀȊŜΩ, at our next meeting we will be holding our 
Annual General Meeting. Although an important event in our calendar as it gives 
members the opportunity to voice opinions regarding the running of the group, 
historically this takes up only a few minutes of the meeting. 

 
 
 

Another good turnout at our monthly 
meeting to listen to Michelle deliver her 
very interesting and entertaining 
presentation on cosmetics through the 
ages from the 
Egyptians to 
more modern 
times. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Haverhill Family History Group  
(We now have over 210 membersΧǎǇǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ) 
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²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ IŀǾŜǊƘƛƭƭΣ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǇŜƴ Řŀȅǎ ƻƴ 

Friday 9th and Saturday 10th June where there will be a celebration of lives 

when baptisms, marriages and burials will be the focus for displays of flowers, 

wedding and christening gowns, photos, newspaper reports, original registers 

and memorabilia. We will also be running workshops to help learn techniques 

to decipher those hard to read memorial inscriptions. If you have any photos 

etc. that you would like to be part of the marriages and baptisms display 

please call 07808 922850 or email haverhill@suffolkfhs.org.uk  

 

Guided Village walk - Thurlow - 13th July 2017  7pm 

The guided village walks always prove to be very popular and 

L ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǿŀƭƪ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ¢ƘǳǊƭƻǿ will be no 

exception. We will meet at 7pm before progressing on the 

walk followed by a buffet in 

the Red Lion afterwards. 

Those interested in coming 

along must pre-book. The cost 

is £4.00 (SFHS members) and £4.50 (Non Members). If you 

wish to go on the walk please contact Brian on 07808 

922850 or email haverhill@suffolkfhs.org.uk 

 

We will also be taking part in the following events:- 

Armed Forces Day Sat 24th June Haverhill Town Centre 
Big Bash Sun 16th July   Haverhill Recreation Ground 
More details in the next the June Newsletter. 

Help manning the stands at any of these events would be appreciated. If you can give up an 

hour or two please contact Brian at haverhill@suffolkfhs.org.uk or 07808922850 

mailto:haverhill@suffolkfhs.org.uk
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tŜǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ wƻǎŜƳŀǊȅ {ǘǊŀǘǘƻƴΩǎ {ǘƻǊȅ 

¢ǿƻ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CŀƳƛƭȅ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ DǊƻǳǇΩǎ ŀƳōƛǘƛƻǳǎ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘƛƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŀƴ 
opportunity to meet many members of the local community and make new 
friends.  
 
During the Haverhill at War display we met Peter and Rosemary Stratton. The 
section about Far East Prisoners of War was of particular interest to Peter as his 
uncle Len Barber (pictured) was captured with the rest of the 5th Battalion 
Suffolk Regiment who found themselves in Singapore at the end of January 1942.  
 
[Ŝƴ ǿŀǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƻ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ th²ǎΩ ŀƴŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǘƻǊƛƻǳǎ 

Thailand railway he was shipped to Japan to work in the mines. It was from there 

that the Australians liberated him and after spending some time in Melbourne 

he finally made it home. After returning home Len decided 

to move to Australia where he made his home. 

During a more recent project, Haverhill at Work, Peter 

and Rosemary came to the drop in session for people 

who worked at Pye Telecommunications. It was while 

working there that Peter met Rosemary and this led to a 

long and happy marriage with twin daughters and a son. 

In 1971, with the experience gained from working for 

Pye, Peter successfully gained a job with Cable and 

Wireless in Barbados and he and Rosemary seized the 

opportunity to see a little more of the world. 

It was while living in Barbados that 

Peter and Rosemary learnt to scuba 

dive. Peter was to become quite  

accomplished, even leading dives on occasions. They would set out 

from Carlisle Bay on underwater explorations and if they were lucky 

they would find all manner of bits and pieces, from shells and coral 

to nails from old timber ships to bottles.  
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hƴŜ Ŏŀƴ ƻƴƭȅ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŜ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ŀƴŘ wƻǎŜƳŀǊȅΩǎ delight when they found some codd bottles on the seabed 

and more so, their surprise when on later examining them, they discovered that they came from Haverhill!  

Some of the bottles were impressed with Wootten & Reece and another with Ungless.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This raises many questions.  Who were Wootten & Reece? Who was Ungless? When were they in 

business? What is a Codd bottle? What was in the bottles? When were the bottles filled? Where were 

the bottles made? How did they come to be on the seabed in Barbados?..... 

First things first. A 

search for Wootten and 

Reece families in 

Haverhill. As luck would 

have it the 1911 census 

turned up a Richard 

Marsden Reece and his 

wife Mary Augusta 

Reece, children Richard 

Marsden Reece and 

Phillip John Marsden 

Reece and a domestic 

servant Margaret Ager 

aged 17 years from 

Castle Camps living in 10 

rooms at 95 High Street, 

Haverhill. The Head of the household was born in Clifton, Gloucester and Mary Augusta had been born in 

Great Thurlow. Their sons had both been born in Haverhill. Perhaps more interesting is the occupation of 

Richard Marsden Reece snr. He has recorded that he is a Mineral Water Manufacturer.  

So now we know that the bottles probably contained Mineral Water. Aerated mineral waters included 

Ginger Beer, Soda Water, Quinine Tonic Water, Lemonade and Seltzer Water. 

 

Richard and Mary Augusta were married on 12 November, 1902 in Christ Church in the Parish of St 

aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘΣ ²ŜǎǘƳƛƴǎǘŜǊΦ wƛŎƘŀǊŘ ǿŀǎ ŀ нр ȅŜŀǊ ƻƭŘ .ŀŎƘŜƭƻǊ ǿƘƻǎŜ ƻŎŎǳǇŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘŜŘ ŀǎ ΨDŜƴǘƭŜƳŀƴΩΣ 

the son of a man with the same name, Richard Marsden Reece, a Clergyman. His bride was Mary Augusta 
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Wootten who came from Great Thurlow, the daughter of William Alfred Baker Wootten, a Brewer. So here 

was a Reece and Wootten link although as Wootten comes first in the partnership, Wootten & Reece, one 

can perhaps assume that RichŀǊŘΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ƭŀǿ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƪŜȅ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊΗ IŜ ǿŀǎ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊ ƛŦ 

age determined the order of names. 

 

The 1901 census return (below) for the Wootten family shows them living in the Rose and Crown in Great 

Thurlow and William was listed as being an Innkeeper and Brewer.  

 

The family had been running this Inn since at least 1871 when William aged 26 was listed as Innkeeper and 

offering lodgings to agricultural labourers. Neither William nor his wife Jane were local to Thurlow. 

According to the 1901 census William Wootten had been born in Comberton, Cambridgeshire and his wife 
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Jane came from Melton Mowbray, Leicestershire. They married in 1868 in Cambridge where Jane had been 

working as a barmaid in The Red Lion, Petty Cury.  

(Construction work on the Lion Yard centre, which is bounded by St Andrew's Street, Corn Exchange Street, 

and Petty Cury, commenced in 1970 and contained a library, multi-storey car park and magistrates' court. 

For many years a central feature of the atrium was a large white pillar with the statue of a large very red 

lion on the top of it, safely out of easy reach. This recalled the Red Lion pub which had occupied the site 

until demolished in 1969.) 

¢ƘŜ мутп ²ƘƛǘŜϥǎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ YŜƭƭȅΩǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ муфн 

lists William Wootten as a maltster, brewer & victualler of 

the Rose & Crown in Great Thurlow. The Thurlow 

brewery was situated behind the Rose and Crown (now 

closed). Brewing had started by 1874 and ceased on the 

demise of William Wootten in 1910. The brewery and 

five public houses were subsequently sold to F.C. 

Christmas & Co in 1913 for £4,100.  

The Rose & Crown was situated on The Street, Great 

Thurlow. This pub closed during the 1980s and was earlier 

known simply as The Crown. It is now a residential 

property. 

Moving back to 95 High Street, the home and business address of the Reece family, it was easy to establish 

that this was on the opposite end of the terrace where Pryke the Butcher was located on the corner of 

Duddery Road.  These two photos of the West End Sunday School parade clearly shows the premises with 

the name board on the side of the building. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


